
State of Alabama 
County of Colbert 
City of Tuscumbia 
 

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING 
OF THE CITY OF TUSCUMBIA 

REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 21, 2013 
@ 5:15 P.M. 

 
The Tuscumbia City Council met on Monday, October 21, 2013 @ 5:15 p.m. with Billy Shoemaker, 
Mayor, and Council Members, Richard Coates, George Johnson, Sr., Robert Mitchell and Randall Davis.  
JoAnn Armstead, City Clerk, Tom Heflin, City Attorney, and Department Heads Hugh Stanley, and 
Anthony Logan were present.  Council Member Martha Smith was absent. 
 
Mayor Billy Shoemaker called the meeting to order.  Invocation was provided by Hugh Stanley, followed 
by the Pledge of Allegiance led by Anthony Logan. 
 
Council Member Johnson made a motion to adopt the minutes of October 7, 2013(Regular Scheduled 
Meeting); seconded by Council Member Coates.   Motion Carried. 
 
The Civil Service Board hired Crystal Shirley as Dispatcher for the Police Department.  Employment will 
begin immediately following the health and drug screening test. 
 
BUSINESS: 
Council Member Johnson made the motion to approve the expenditures for the month of September 
2013 in the amount of $491,210:  General Fund $300,101, Payroll $139,910 and Special Funds $51,199; 
seconded by Council Member Mitchell.  Motion Carried. 
 
Council Member Mitchell informed the other council members that the 2009 Sign Ordinance will allow 
for businesses to advertise on 6th Street and Gann Boulevard using informational and directional signs. 
 
The Petition for Vacation of Carlisle Court and part of Memory Lane in Colonial Heights Subdivision was 
withdrawn by Mr. James A. Kimbrough, Jr. 
 
Council Member Coates made a motion to declare a vacancy in the Police Department for a “Police 
Officer” due to the resignation of James Robertson; seconded by Council Member Johnson.  Motion 
Carried. 
 
Chief Logan informed the mayor and council of the possibility of cameras being placed on King Street to 
deter littering.  
 
OTHER: 
The Tri-state Investigators Meeting will be held at the Roundhouse on Friday, October 25th and Chief 
Logan invited the Mayor and Council to attend.  Lunch will be served at 11:00 a.m. 
 
With no further business Council Member Davis made a motion to adjourn at 5:35 p.m.; seconded by 
Council Member Johnson.  Motion Carried. 
 
      
        ________________________________ 
         Billy S. Shoemaker, Mayor 
Attested By: 
 
______________________________________ 
JoAnn Armstead, City Clerk/Treasurer 

 


